
NOTICE: 

 
THERE WERE TWO TROUBLING SITUATIONS LAST SATURDAY NIGHT IN 

AND NEAR OUR BEAUTIFUL SUBDIVISION: 

1. AN ATTEMPTED BREAK IN AT ONE OF OUR HOMES THAT BACKS UP TO 

SOUTHSIDE.  AROUND MIDNIGHT SATURDAY NIGHT SOMEONE OR 

SOME INDIVIDUALS ATTEMPTED TO BREAK INTO SOMEONE’S FENCE/

GATE REMOVING BOLTS AND TRYING TO TWIST THE GATE OPEN TO 

GAIN ACCESS TO THEIR YARD.  THE INTRUDER’S INTENT IS                

UNKNOWN, HOWEVER, THEIR PLANS MAY HAVE BEEN DISRUPTED BY 

A NEIGHBOR’S BARKING DOG. 

2. THERE WAS A VANDALISM EVENT IN THE SOUTHERN RIDGE       

NEIGHBORHOOD EAST OF US .  PICTURES BELOW.  

 

 

 

 

 

THESE INCIDENTS MAY OR MAY NOT BE RELATED.  WE RECOMMEND 

YOU KEEP VIGILENT, SECURE YOUR DOORS, GATES, SHEDS AND IF YOU 

HEAR SOMETHING OR SEE SOMETHING, CONTACT THE NAMPA POLICE 

DEPARTMENT. 

  


